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3 week Reading Guide
Week 1:
Day 1
Introduction: Get empowered to empower others (pages 4-8)

Day 2
Initiate your Empowerment Test after reading about it. (pages 41-45)

(It is important to initiate your Empowerment Test early in your group 
process as it may take some time for your test participants to respond.)
To take the test, use the personal access code found on the bookmark 
included with your book. Further instructions will then follow.

Day 3
Are you a leader?—don‘t assume the answer (page 9) 
What leadership is all about (pages 10-13)

Day 4
Empowering—or only powerful? (pages 14-17)

Day 5
A radical change of perspective (pages 18-20)

Day 6
The three dimensions of leadership (pages 21-25)

Day 7
Wing traits needed (pages 26-29)

Week 2:
Day 1
The secret: character plus gifting plus training (pages 30-32)

Day 2
Empowerment: Producing more leaders (pages 33-35)

Also today, visit the 3 Color World web site again to check on the 
progress of your Empowerment Test. If you still have participants who 
are yet to respond, remind them about your request as you will need to 
finalize your test in the next few days.

Day 3

NCD Davids—the true movers and shakers (pages 36-40)

Day 4 
Visit the 3 Color World web site to finalize your Empowerment Test.
Then, read through your Empowerment Test Summary Profile, 
downloadable from your result page. Consider the reflection questions 
contained throughout.

Day 5
Understanding the results (pages 46-50)

Day 6
Read the chapter in the book relating to your strongest wing traits. The 
page number of that chapter can be found on the page 3 index under 
The six wing traits—key to empowerment

Day 7
Read the chapter in the book relating to your weakest wing traits. The 
page number of that chapter can be found on the page 3 index under 
The six wing traits—key to empowerment

Week 3:
Day 1 
What Spiritual Change Talk is all about (pages 99-105)

Days 2
Read about the Spiritual Change Talk questions relating to your 
strongest wing traits (see the page 3 index under Part 3).

Days 3
Show a friend the Spiritual Change Talk questions in the book relating 
to your strongest wing traits. Invite them to ask you the questions.

Days 4
Read about the Spiritual Change Talk questions relating to your weakest 
wing traits (see the page 3 index under Part 3).

Days 5
Show a friend the Spiritual Change Talk questions in the book relating 
to your weakest wing traits. Invite them to ask you the questions.

Day 6
The art of empowering future leaders (pages 142-144)

Day 7
Spend time today thanking God for his empowerment in your life and 
asking that your next steps as an empowering leader would be clear.


